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Working at UHGC has really been tremendous these past few weeks. I had the opportunity of leading the UHGC project which really made it possible for me to work in all the three different buildings. I had the opportunity of meeting all the seniors in the different buildings which gave me a more personal understanding of seniors; how they operate and a chance to see differences and the similarities between the students and their teachers.

The students in the Nursing home were about 3 regular students. One of them was more advanced. He loved emailing and watching videos sent to him on the internet, and also loved to research anything that he found of interest to him. The only problem he complained about was that the firewall blocked many of the sites that hr loved to view and also videos that were sent to him, and he couldn’t view them. Another student had professional work experience and skill but he was limited to the nursing home because of an accident he was involved in. He tried to apply to colleges around so he could have opportunity of working again, by posting his resume to schools looking for an adult professor in his specialized field. Another thing I noticed was that after the class was over and I had software installation to complete, there was a young boy who was limited to a wheelchair that always came down to check email, and listen to music.  He loved to listen to music of his generation so he keeps up with the trend of his generation, he was about 25. All these students were fine listeners and wanted to learn but noticeably they never wanted to share their teachers. When a bond was created between student and teacher, it was hard for them being taught successfully by another teacher who came along when their teacher was absent.
In the independent Living building, we had a lot of students with not so many teachers. Most students were very impatient and got angry when their teachers never showed up. I believe a special bond was created between teacher and student that made them always want their teachers to show up and got upset when someone else had to substitute for them. It could also have implied that these students never loved to share. But the Assisted Living building was so different. All the students there were just so happy to even belong in the computer class, and did not care who the teacher was. They were just happy to learn. The last day of the class after installing the brain game software on the computers, there were couples of new people who came to try out the computer class; last day- how late. But this new guy was so excited and would not want to leave, because he found the game so interesting and so engaging. How wonderful. I was so impressed to see these older adults so exhilarated after getting past a level in the game. Some other students liked the challenge and wanted the harder levels.
I’m so glad that we were able to make a difference in the lives of these older adults and gave them a reason to wake up in the morning and look forward to talking with their kids, emailing each others and chatting. I’m glad they found another way of spending their days and still keeping their brain sharp.
